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Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc.

PO Box 132

Capalaba 

Queensland 4157 


AREA 5 DISTRICT 24

CHARTER DATE: 24 SEPTEMBER 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict24.org

NEWSLETTER JANUARY 2008

PRESIDENT: Judith Trevan-Hawke (HM 3821 2511)

CORRESPONDENCE: Janet Mylne (HM 3399 3342)

TREASURER: Philippa Donaldson (MOB 0411 875 234)

NEWSLETTER: Margaret Finegan (HM 3207 4442)

CALENDAR

FEBRUARY

4th Board meeting at Jo Hieatt’s

11th Dinner Meeting Alexandra Hills Hotel Money for IWD Dinner and Raffle Prizes

19th Deadline for RSVP for IWD dinner

21st Breakfast at the Greek Club “How serious is the problem of alcohol & other drugs” by Dr Jeremy Davey $75p.p. RSVP 14th Feb

25th Board Meeting Margaret Finegan

MARCH 

6TH Thursday, International Women’s Day Dinner at Alexandra Hills Hotel $50 pp

10th March Dinner Meeting Alexandra Hills Hotel think about paying annual dues $130

16th Area meeting Noosa details at Dinner meeting

31st Board Meeting Gail Abbott

APRIL

14th Dinner Meeting Annual dues $130

19th Cancer Council Relay for Life

28th Board Meeting Marilyn Smith

MAY

9/10th Annual Garage Sale Cleveland High School

12th Dinner Meeting & AGM last chance to pay Annual dues $130

14th Combined Services dinner at Shangrila hosted by Scope $35pp RSVP 3rd May

JUNE 

2nd Board Meeting changeover dinner at Judith Trevan- Hawke’s

9th Dinner meeting at private home Queen’s birthday

30th Board meeting

DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE 
MONDAY 11TH FEBRUARY 

Apologies must be made to Philippa Donaldson 0411 875 234 by Thursday 7th February. After this date all meals must be paid for.

VENUE
 Alexandra Hills Hotel, Finucane Rd Alexandra Hills.  

COST
$28

TIME
6.30 for Fellowship- Dinner to be served at 7 pm

PRICE RISE:  We have just been advised by Alexandra Hills Hotel that the cost of the meal is to increase to $30 each. Because of the late notice the price increase takes effect at the March meeting. The board has decided to waive the admin fee for the March meeting. 
ZONTA BIRTHDAYS

January Gail Abbott 9th, Diane Harmsworth 13th, Mary Lou Podagiel 17th, February Marilyn Smith 12th, Joy Bonney 19th and Claire Hickey 22nd, many happy returns to you all.
PRESIDENTS REPORT

A Happy New Year to everyone. I trust it has been a happy and healthy time for all and that the wet weather hasn’t detracted from the need of the dams and countryside.

At this stage there is not a lot to report, the IWD dinner is progressing well. I hope everyone will attend the February meeting and buy lots of tickets so we can gauge just how well we are going with numbers.

Thank you to all for the great support to Zonta last year, let us try to make this year equally successful.

Take Care.

Judith Trevan-Hawke

SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT

1. I am still in negotiations with Bunnings at Victoria Pt about a sausage sizzle. Other venues have been suggested such as going back to Cleveland Markets and investigating the Redlands Festival. The latter would need tremendous support from all members, as it would entail committing to work the whole weekend, but the rewards can be great.
2. It is usual at the start of the year to think of some fund raising ideas and I would be grateful for suggestions from members.
3. I have arranged for Janet Duggan to be our Guest Speaker at the February Dinner meeting. Janet is the mother of Donna Duggan who has married a Tanzanian. They have started a travel company, which employs villagers as guides etc, and are putting excess profits into a school they have established there. The school needs donations to keep going and Janet will tell us of her daughter’s achievements and what still needs to be done. I am travelling to Tanzania in February to assist and am hoping for support from club members.
4. MOTION “That the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc. donate $200 to Marilyn Steenland for the purpose of supporting a school in Tanzania”.
Marilyn Steenland.

STATUS OF WOMEN

It was pleasing to see that our YWPA winner for 2007, Elizabeth Philippson, attained an OP1. Also I noticed that Hilary Tapper has been awarded Young Citizen of the Year for the Redland Shire, we are hoping to have Hilary as our guest speaker in April. 

These two outstanding young women were touched by our club last year and will go far in the future. 

I have a motion to present to the club at the February Dinner Meeting.

MOTION “That the Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc raise the prize for the Young Women in Public Affairs Award to $500.”


Jill Maclachlan
Chair, Status of Women Committee
INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S NEWS

A reminder that the IWD Dinner is on Thursday, the 6th March, with replies due in on the 19th February. I will be starting the seating plan on the 20th, as I have a number of commitments for the next three weeks, including overseas visitors, interstate visitors, meetings etc. I will not have the time to rearrange seating plans for people who decide at the last minute to attend, plus the fact that the hotel has to be given notice re numbers. There will be invitations at the meeting for those who want them. So far I have 1 no and 3 yes replies. What do you have? Remember that tickets have to be paid for before a seat will be confirmed. The cost will still be $50 per head, the same as last year, even though the cost for the actual dinner has increased.

Please bring money for tickets and Raffle Prizes to the February dinner meeting.

 Thank you for your support,
 

Jill Allen

PR & PROGRAMME

A large number of our members are about to or have already celebrated birthdays and anniversaries. The Christmas break was busy for all with trips away and family visiting. 

Mary Lou Podagiel

MEMBERSHIP & ORGANIZATION

I have invited Melinda Clynick to the February meeting as a guest and prospective member. I have contacted Trish Marsden and am awaiting her reply.

Gail Abbott
SILKY OAKS, MAYBANKE, REDLANDS MENTAL HEALTH, BREAKTHROUGH

As always, personal hygiene items, tee shirts, socks, non-perishable food items, art equipment, school supplies, toiletries and household items can be donated.

GENERAL NEWS 

Janet Mylne will have copies of the new guidelines at the February meeting for comment from members.

Also from Janet a recommendation for a brand of tea that is a pleasant drop. Scarborough Fair pure Ceylon Tea a product with “Fairtrade guarantee a better deal for Third World Producers”.

Next board meeting is 7pm Monday 25th February at Margaret Finegan’s home 3 Whitehall Ave Birkdale.

“The fragrance always stays in the hand that gives the rose.”  Hada Bejar
                A Worldwide Service Organisation of Executives in Business and the Professions             working together to Advance the Status of Women
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